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Jeff Levine - Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

July 5, 2012

Allyn B. & Barbara C. Chase

108 River Road

Killingworth, CT  06419

RE:
 Application #2012-05-3892 – 37 Woods Path Road, Cliff Island – 109B-E-037

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Chase,

I am in receipt of your application to construct a 10’ x 12’ shed on the property located at 37 Woods Path Road, Cliff Island, Maine.  The property is located in an IR-1 or Island Residence One Zone.  

First of all, I cannot make a final determination because your plot plan is incomplete. Setbacks to your front, side and rear property lines are not given from your shed.  From the little you submitted, I can only assume that that the side setback of your shed will be less than 8 feet.  Please note that for a shed less than 144 square foot, the minimum side yard setback is 15 feet.  The minimum front setback is 30 feet.  The minimum rear setback is 10 feet for a shed less than 144 square foot in size. I will need what the actual setbacks will be.

Secondly, the IR-1 zone only allows a maximum lot coverage of 20%.  Currently your property is at 27% lot coverage, which is considered to be legally nonconforming.  However, the proposed shed would increase your lot coverage to 29%.  This increase in your lot coverage and legal nonconformity is not allowed under the City’s Land Use Zoning Ordinance.
Before I can issue any denial letter, I need to know all the specific setbacks.  Until such time your application is on hold.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to call me at (207) 874-8695.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator
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